
Te Wao Whanau Reunion Committee Meeting 

Sunday 6th May 2007 

At Peri’s whare, 11-12noon 

In attendance: Wendy, Deena, Peri 
 

Agenda 
1. Update on Panui distributed to whanau  
2. Website 
3. Planning Itinerary 
4. Financial Update  

 

Meeting started 11.15am 

Wendy opened meeting with karakia  

 

1. Update on Panui distributed to whanau (Deena) 
The first Panui was posted out to: 

• Uncle’s Pat, George; Aunties Lily, Beatrice, Charlotte and Kura 

• Aunty Pep 

• Cousin Johnny 

And emailed out to: 

Andrea; Chazz & Sal; Daphne; Heather; Josie; Maraea; Nicole; Patricia; Paula; 

Shanni; Jonathan; Wairaka  

 

Panui feedback received so far: 

• Cousin Johnny - mail returned to sender (no longer at the address given) 

• Josie is Secretary for the Wirihana/Tanatiu Whanau Trust and emailed 

offering her involvement in planning for the reunion as well as access to 

contact list from her whanau for forwarding on panui and looking forward 

to a successful reunion.   

• Chazz & Sal replied to say that their whanau agree with whatever is settled 
at the meeting 

• Maraea has ideas of things we can do during the reunion 

• Tira inquired regarding the venue 

• Wairaka has further enquiries  

• Some whanau have thoughts that reunion would be spent drinking alcohol 

and not much else. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 



The committee welcomes all support and feedback from our whanau. 

 

Action Points   

Cousin Johnny Mail returned Deena has filed this 

Josie Email of support and help Deena has replied 

thanking Josie for her 

support which was well 

received by the 

committee 

Chazz & Sal Sent a reply to Deena Deena has replied 

thanking them for their 

support 

Maraea Ideas for the reunion Deena has replied and 

welcomes ideas 

Tira Inquiry about why the 

reunion is in Rotorua 

Peri has replied 

Wairaka Inquiries about the 

reunion 

Wendy has replied and 

discussing further with 

Wairaka 

 

 

2. Website (Peri) 
A survey was done with other whanau reunion websites checking content and 

layout. The Te Wao Whanau Reunion website was set up and viewed by the 

committee before launching it.  The committee agreed with the design and 

accepted this website as a valuable resource for this reunion.  In attendance by 

the committee - The Te Wao Whanau Reunion website went live at 12.21pm 

today.  We request all whanau to link to this page, (and by adding this website to 

the bottom of their email signatures) by clicking on or typing:     

Website:   http://tewaoreunion.tripod.com 

As well a reunion email was also set up and is active: 

Email:    tewao.reunion@gmail.com 

A big thanks to Peri & Karen for a job well done! 

 

3. Planning Itinerary (Wendy, Deena, Peri) 
Due to time constraints, the committee agreed to address this agenda item at 

their next meeting. Tabled in brief was the intention to collate whakapapa and 

information to ideally construct into a book or similar, for all whanau was raised, 

and this could be a smaller project in conjunction with the reunion. 

 
 

 

 



4. Financial Update (Peri) 
The first Panui distributed to whanau has already established the registration fees, 

options on payment as well as a payment/saving system over 30 weeks. The fees 

shall remain according to the Panui ie: Adults (16yrs+) @ $20 per day; Young 
Adults (7-15yrs) $10 per day; Children (0-6yrs) Free.  These amounts are for the 3 

day duration of the reunion. The committee requires half of your registration fee 

paid by 30th June 2007, with the remainder paid by 29th November 2007. The last 

day to register to this reunion is 29th November 2007. 

 

The committee agreed that those children (and their partners) of Peri & 

Pareheuea Te Wao, who have indicated they will be attending, will be free of 

charge.  

 

Breakdown of the Peri Te Wao Putea 
Principal amount transferred $1,877.34 

Peri & Karen Te Wao  $   100.00 

Deena Te Kahika   $     40.00 

Gideon Te Kahika   $     21.00 

Interest    $     54.05 

RWT Interest Debit   -$10.52 

TOTAL BALANCE   $2,081.87 
 
To date there have been no withdrawals from the Peri Te Wao Putea account. 

 

The meeting closed at 12.44pm  

The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday 27 May at 11.00am  


